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Dear Petitioner:  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

7 February 2023.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your applications, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your 4 January 2021 Administrative 

Remarks (page 11) 6015 counseling entry, alternatively, you request to remove any mention of 

being “disenrolled from Basic Recruiter School.”  You also request to be award the Navy and 

Marine Corps Commendation Medal for the period 15 October 2018 to 9 October 2020.  The 

Board considered your contentions that an investigation found that the allegation of sexual 

harassment was unsubstantiated, the punishment you received seemed too excessive, and the 

counseling entry paints you in a negative light, which was done to affect your career, both now 

and hereafter.  You believe the award was rescinded once your command received the final 

report of investigation, and since the results of the investigation were pending, your actions in 

the office did not falter and degrade, therefore, the command found you deserving of the award.  

You also believe that you are once more being held accountable for the matter at a different 

command and you were not given the opportunity for corrective action.  As a result of the 

investigation, your warrant officer appointment was delayed, and you had no choice but to 

decline since it was clear that it was not the Commanding Officer’s (CO) intention to send you to 

the Warrant Officer Basic Course.   

 

The Board noted that pursuant to paragraph 6105 of the Marine Corps Separation and Retirement 

Manual (MARCORSEPMAN), you were issued a 6105 entry counseling you for irresponsible 






